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IMPORTANT DATES   
June 
Friday 29th   Last Day Term 2 – 2.30 Finish 

July 
Monday 16th   Term 3 Commences – 9am Start 

  Term Dates 
Term 3 Monday 16th July – Friday 21st September 

Term 4 Monday 8th October – Friday 21st December 
 

 

Principal’s Note 
Thank you – Term 2 
Thank you to the school community for the terrific support throughout Term 2. It has certainly been a productive, 
hardworking term for staff and students with numerous special events that have added much excitement and special 
memories. I would especially like to thank the staff who have been wonderful and have worked hard to deliver 
quality class programs. I wish everyone a safe and happy holiday period. Just a reminder, that students will be 
dismissed at 2.30pm tomorrow – last day of Term 2. We are looking forward to having everyone back on Monday 
16th July for the commencement of Term 3. Assembly will be conducted on the first Monday of Term 3. 
 
Student Absences 
Commencing next term he Department of Education and Training (D.E.T.) require we contact you each day if your 
child is absent. This is to ensure the safety of your child. Text messages advising your child is absent will be sent at 
approximately 10am each day from Compass. Please follow the prompts and let us know why your child is not at 
school. You can let us know in advance on Compass to avoid receiving the text message. If your child arrives late 
you may also receive a text message. Teaching time is really valuable so please make every effort to have your child 
at school on time and not missing out on their learning time.  
 
Multicultural Day 
Multiculturalism, inclusion and working as one community are great strengths of Preston West Primary School. 
Therefore, it is not surprising that Multicultural Day celebrations proved to be a huge success today. For lunch there 
was a wide array of traditional foods from numerous countries enthusiastically shared in classrooms and this 
afternoon students will work in multi aged grouping to complete an engaging cultural learning experience. The 
student’s traditional costumes and colours certainly looked terrific and the efforts from parents/carers were greatly 
appreciated. Special thanks to Tina Stapmanns for coordinating our Multicultural Day.  
 
Three Way Conferences 
Thank you to all the parents who attended this week’s Three Way Conferences. From all reports it was an invaluable 
experience for all concerned, celebrating successful achievements attained to date and identifying pathways for 
continued improvement. Individual student assessments occur on a regular basis throughout the year to ensure we 
monitor student progress and promote continued learning.  
 
NAIDOC Week 
NAIDOC Week (8th – 15th July) is an important occasion to commemorate Indigenous history, culture and 
achievement, not just for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people but for the whole community, especially our 
young people. Australians Indigenous people are the oldest continuing culture on earth, and have been custodians of 
our land for countless centuries. We should all celebrate the resilience of our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
communities and honour the place of dignity and respect they hold in the fabric of our nation. The 2018 theme for 
NAIDOC Week is ‘Because of her, we can’ and  aims to recognise the significant roles Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander women have played and continue to play in communities at all levels. 

http://www.prestonwest.vic.edu.au/


 

 

School of Rock 
On Tuesday we had a group of students perform in the ‘School of Rock’. Our musicians and singers included April 
Harris Thibault, Alexia Hatzimihailidis, Mackenzie Bainbridge, Eden Mallini, Alivia Care, Isadora Carpenter, Sara 
Cashmere, Eddy Jirovec, Jaidon Wang, Ava Marchesan, Freddy Collier, Joanna Sun, Che Sucksmith, Maya Mucuha, 
Floyd O’Dwyer, Ava Lesslie, Stephanie Francis, Jasper Coopes and Amelie Kehle. From all reports the students did 
themselves and our school proud. Special thanks to Desley Chappel and Brett Dellavedova for accompanying and 
supporting our talented performers on the day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
District Sporting Finals 
Tomorrow morning we have three teams playing in the District Winter Sports Grand Finals against Preston Primary 
School.  Congratulations to our AFL, Netabll A and Soccer (boys) teams. We wish our competitors all the best in their 
finals pursuits and know they will do us proud. Special thanks to Ainslee Watkins for coordinating interschool sport 
and the staff who have worked enthusiastically coaching the teams throughout the term. 
 
Highlights Term 2 
As we draw to a close at the end of Term 2, I am reflecting on some of the special moments that have occurred this 
term: 

¶ The manner in which the children have applied themselves to producing quality work throughout Term 2 
and the excellent standards of behaviour and work habits.  

¶ Terrific results in Departmental and school based testing acknowledging pleasing improvements in student 
outcomes. Year 3 and 5 student’s terrific efforts to complete the NAPLAN assessments. 

¶ Quality programs operating across the school, which challenge students to strive towards achieving their full 
academic and social potential. 

¶ The engaging thematic units of work being conducted in the classrooms throughout the term and related 
excursions/incursions. 

¶ Watching the students’ spirit of cooperation and fair play when in the yard and classrooms. 

¶ The active participation of students in interschool sport and their excellent behaviour, teamwork and 
improved skills.  Excellent attendance at after school interschool sports practice and the success of our cross-
country runners at the school, district, division and regional competitions.  

¶ Fantastic support from the parent community: Prep-2 Guided Reading, School Council, Fresh Fruit Friday, 
school banking, excursion attendance and Parent’s Club activities e.g. Mother’s Day stall.  

¶ Successful camps (Grade 6 at Waratah Bay and Grade 4 camp at Lake Dewar).  

¶ High quality of homework and projects being completed by the students.  

¶ Parent and community visitors who enjoyed the Education Week open morning. 

¶ Our Before and After School Care service that continues offering a terrific program to our students.  
 
Junior School Council – Out of Uniform Day 
Last Thursday the Junior School Council conducted an out of uniform day with a gold coin donation. We raised 
$998.45 for ‘Doctor’s Without Borders’. What a great achievement. 
 
Wishing everyone a great holiday break.  

Cheryl Bondeson 



 

 

GENERAL OFFICE INFORMATION 

 
SCHOOL FEES:  SCHOOL FEES WERE DUE FRIDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2018. 
 
SPARE CLOTHING 
Can parents of our junior students please ensure your child has a change of clothes in their school bags. Our first aid 
is running extremely short of clothing. If your child has been provided with school owed clothing, it would be greatly 
appreciated if you could return it after washing the items as soon as possible to  Carol (First Aid Officer) or the school 
office.  
 
 

Mathletics Awards 

Preston West P.S. 
Mathletics Awards Term 2 2018 

Congratulations to our Grade Level Award Winners 
for Perseverance in Mathletics 

 
      Prep            Jabez You   

Grade 1      Niharika Vinay 
Grade 2      Chilla Wang 
Grade 3      Jiarui Yang 
Grade 4      Sophia Thai 
Grade 5      Harshil Purohit 
Grade 6      Jay Conadis 
 
 

INTERSCHOOL SPORTS  
 
 

Interschool Sports results from Friday 22nd June, 2018 
 
 

SPORT PWPS Sacred Heart 

Netball A 
Netball B 

20 
7 

4 
9 

Soccer Boys 10 1 

 
 

 

 
Congratulations to the following teams that have made the Grand Final. 
AFL vs Preston A at Barling Reserve, Netball A vs Preston A at Preston 
Primary and Soccer (Boys) vs Preston A at BT Connor Reserve. 
 
 
****Don’t forget to send $7 with your child when it is an AWAY game to cover the cost of the bus. J 
 
 
 



 

 

 
WELCOME TO PARENTS/CARERS GROUP 
 
FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 
There is no Fresh Fruit this Friday.  Thank you to all the parents/carers that have helped out so far and we look 
forward to your continued assistance when Fresh Fruit Friday recommences in Term 3.  We wish everyone a 
wonderful term break!   
 
Kind regards, Sarah & Kathryn 

 
SICK BAY BEDDING 
Our volunteer for Friday 29th June is Soma Guha. 
  
SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 
Second hand school uniform items can be donated / purchased at an active local community Op Shop called; 
Helping Hands Mission, 66-68 Oakover Rd, Preston VIC 3072. They are open every day of the week 10am-4pm. 
                                        
SCHOOL BANKING School Banking is on Tuesdays. If you would like your child to 
participate in the School Banking Program, please collect an information pack and 
application form from your local Commonwealth Bank or apply online. 
 
 
 

Premier Reading Challenge 
 
The Premiers' Reading Challenge (PRC) has commenced for students in Prep to Grade 6. Students in 
Grades Prep to Grade 2 need to read or have read to them, 30 books (20 of which are in the challenge 
book list). Students in Grades 3 to 6 need to read 15 books, (10 must be from the challenge book list).  
 

The challenge finishes on the 7th September. All registered students will need to have finished reading 
their required number of books and the completed list sent list back to school no later than Monday the 
28th August.  
 

The Premiers' Reading Challenge booklist is available for download and printing from the PRC website. The 
website is: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/booklist.aspx 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Only one of the forms needs to be completed. The two forms that have been added to 
Compass under School Documentation. 

¶ Premier’s Reading Challenge – Online Honour Roll Consent: This form needs to be 
completed ONLY if you would like your child’s name to appear on the Online Honour Roll when the 
PRC has been completed.  

¶ Premier’s Reading Challenge – School participation: Please complete this form if you would like 
your child to take part in the reading challenge but NOT have their name published on the 
Premiers' Reading Challenge Online Honour Roll.                                                                                    

When your child has finished reading the required number of 
books, please return the completed list to school for the books to 
be verified.  

Happy Reading! 
Melissa Besford besford.melissa.r@edumail.vic.gov.au and  
Jennifer Bowker bowker.jennifer.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 
tǊŜƳƛŜǊǎΩ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/booklist.aspx
mailto:bowker.jennifer.l@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK – Week ending 22/6/2018 
 

Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with their awards. 
 

 GRADE “LEARN” BOUNCE BACK 

Prep C Sebastian Tan Mackenzie Shinange 

Prep D Zoe Tarros Hamish Sweetland 

Prep H Vincent Huynh Freya Smart 

Prep L Mohni Bajracharya Will Thorneycroft 

Prep W Kiaan Nori Ava Cozis 

1K Mia Paschos Tom Tottman 

1E Charlie Karavokiros Scarlett Maxwell 

1B Daniel Bekavac Branden Zenel 

1N Michael Omenihu Jay Sun 

1W Ramari Kotlowski Tania Kurian 

2A Muaadh Mohammad Rosa Montalto 

2B Ava O’Brian  

2J Whole Class  

2M Jayden He Alyssia Bilney 

3B Viraj Singh Sarao Sara Dani 

3F Alayna Guha Tharuli Wimalasooriya 

3I Claudia Boxer Alex Burneski 

3P Whole Class Justin Wilkins 

4B Matthew Moris Marika Chua 

4E Tulsi Agarwal Lulu Napolitano 

4K Ollie Jirovec Alicia Moragan 

4M William Cashmere Josh Cullen 

5H Quinn MacCartney Hannah Lin 

5I Sage Ristevski Stepanie Francis 

5J Fox James  

5V Isabella Aitkin Whole Class 

6T Alannah Pollard Christian Gastevski 

6R Hannah Chan Rory Tymon 

6N Elijah Morris Sebastian Santocono 

6O Charlie Brian Keira Jeffers 

ART Lwazi Myeza PC  

MUSIC Sebastian Tan PC  

PE James Ryan 4M  

ITALIAN Alexia Hatzimihailidis 6T  

            
                                                                
SCHOOL PANTRY (School Canteen)  
 

Orders and money (written on a paper bag) will be placed in a container in the classroom before 9.15am 
and delivered to the canteen. To contact Marina you can catch up with her in 
person at the school kitchen on Monday, Wednesday and Friday or email 
schoolpantry@icloud.com 
 
 
 

mailto:schoolpantry@icloud.com


 

 

 

 



 

 

 


